## Bexley Public School Works notification | 20 August 2024

Dear staff, parents and carers,

On 12 August 2024, fragments of building material were found on the ground in the play area north of Building A at Bexley Public School.

The area is listed on the school's site-specific asbestos management plan (SSAMP) and was fenced off and made out of bounds.

We are organising for a soil analysis of this area during the Spring School Holidays. It will remain out-of-bounds until this work is completed.

Unrelated to this incident, we have noticed that water is collecting in areas of uneven ground on the school oval next to the basketball court after periods of heavy rain. Fencing has been installed around these areas to prevent student access.

On Saturday 31 August 2024, work to level the oval will be done. This work may involve disturbing in-ground asbestos.

All work will be done outside of school hours, in accordance with work, health and safety laws and the NSW Department of Education's Asbestos Management Plan. Safety measures will be in place while work is being done.

All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by independent hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines.

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. We will keep the community updated.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.



